

National Summer Learning Association Gives HISD $360,000 for Summer Learning Program
Grant will provide summer bridge program at Apollo 20 middle schools
June 13, 2012 – The Houston Independent School District received a $360,000 grant from the National Summer Learning Association to provide a summer learning program to help incoming sixth-graders transition into middle school.   


HISD is among five school districts nationally that were selected to receive this grant sponsored by a $4 million donation from the Wal-Mart Foundation to NSLA. The grants are intended to fund promising summer learning programs over the next two years for middle-schoolers across the country. 


In Houston, this grant will provide the ‘Learning the Way of the Middle’ bridge program to ease the transition from elementary to middle school at HISD’s five Apollo 20 middle schools.  


“We are thrilled to receive this grant.  Research shows that high-quality summer learning programs can prevent summer learning loss and even boost student achievement,” HISD Superintendent Terry Grier said. “Our goal with this bridge program is to ensure every student is prepared for success the minute they walk back into class in the fall.”


The program will be available at Attucks, Dowling, Fondren, Key and Ryan middle schools in June and July.  

“Houston’s ‘Learning the Way of the Middle’ program helps middle school students navigate a critical transitional period in their academic careers while strengthening skills in reading, math, science, and fine arts,” said Gary Huggins, CEO of the National Summer Learning Association. “At a time when districts are forced to make tough choices with public funding, we are very pleased to work with the Wal-Mart Foundation to make this program available to more students.”

The other districts awarded this grant are: Oakland Unified School District, Pittsburgh Public Schools; Providence Public Schools and Duval County Public Schools.
 
About NSLA:

The National Summer Learning Association works to connect and equip schools, program providers, communities, and families to deliver high-quality summer learning opportunities to the nation’s youth to help close the achievement gap and support healthy development. NSLA provides resources and expertise to help increase youth access and participation in high-quality summer learning programs, and to encourage the use of summer learning as a strategy for education reform. For more information, visit www.summerlearning.org.

The Houston Independent School District is the largest school district in Texas and the seventh-largest in the United States with 279 schools and more than 200,000 students. The 301-square-mile district is one of the largest employers in the Houston metropolitan area with nearly 30,000 employees. 
For more information, visit the HISD Web site at www.houstonisd.org.
